ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 12 SEPTEMBER 2016

Item 12.6 - Amendment C179 to the Melton Planning Scheme - Taylors Hill West Precinct Structure Plan
Education Sites

Appendix 1 - Letter from Department Education & Training requesting Planning Scheme Amendment -
dated 29 July 2016

Department of
Education & Training

Victorian School Building Authority 33 St Andrews Place
East Melbourne Victoria 3002
Telephone: 03 9637 2000

DX210083
Laura-Jo Mellan DET Ref: ACQ_TaylorsHill
Manager City Design, Strategy & Environment
Melton City Council
PO Box 21

MELTON VIC 3337

By email to laurajom@melton.vic.gov.au

Dear Laura-Jo

Proposed Taylors Hill Secondary College — 135 to 149 City Vista Court Plumpton — Taylors Hill West
Precinct Structure Plan — Request for Planning Scheme Amendment

The Department of Education and Training (DET) decided earlier this year to construct a full size Year
7-12 secondary school on the site identified in Taylors Hill West Precinct Structure Plan (PSP) as “part
government school and part non-government school”.

The decision was made in consultation with the Melton City Council and the Metropolitan Planning
Authority to revise the configuration of planned future school provision within the PSP.

It is appropriate that the “non-government school” designation be removed from the PSP and we
understand that a planning scheme amendment is required to facilitate this.

DET requests Melton City Council to undertake a planning scheme amendment to update the PSP to
reflect the revised school provision.

It would be appreciated if you would confirm that the Melton City Council will undertake the
planning scheme amendment.

Please contact me on T. 9637 2477 or E. natalizio.anthony.a@edumail.vic.gov.au if you require any
further information.

Yours sincerely
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Tony Natalizio
Senior Property Officer
Property Management Unit

29 July 2016

‘Your details will be dealt with in accordance with the Public Records Act 1973 and the Privocy and Dot Protection Act 2014. Should you have any OR IA
queries or wish to gain access to yaur personal infarmation held by this department please contact our Privacy Officer at the above address,

State
Government
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